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Trinity Lutheran Church 

Lake Norden, SD 

Member NALC 

Pastor David Patterson Trinity Office: 785-3277 Secretary: Brittany Larson 

Parsonage: 785-3012 C: (605)520-8428 Website: http://trinityln.org H: (605)783-4005 C: (605)520-7387 

Email: pastor@trinityln.org  Like us on Facebook! Email: office@trinityln.org  

Per Trinity’s Constitution to be a voting member, you must be a 

confirmed member that “has communed in this congregation & 

shall have made a contribution of record to this congregation.” To 

help us keep an accurate roster of these basic standards, please fill 

out a communion card and place in the offering plate. Cards are in 

the pew holders. To contribute, place money in an envelope (also in 

pew holders) with your name on it. If you do not wish to use an 

envelope, you can write a check addressed to Trinity Lutheran 

Church and state offering on memo line. Please note there is no 

defined amount that needs to be given – it can be as small as a 

penny. 

This is VERY important. When it comes time to vote at an election – 

a roster will be used to sign-in so you are able to vote. If you have 

any concerns or questions, please contact a council member or the 

church office. Thank you for your assistance on this the vital issue. 

**IF THESE PARAMETERS ARE NOT MET – YOU ARE THEN AN 

ASSOCIATE MEMBER, WHICH MEANS YOU’RE NOT ABLE TO VOTE 

BUT STILL A MEMBER OF TRINITY.** 

 

Pg 1 Membership 

 

Pg 2 Pastor’s Page 

 

Pg 3 Council Minutes 

 

Pg 4 Spill the Beans 

 Birthdays 

 Plan Ahead 

 

Pg 5  Student 

 

Pg. 6 Kids’ page 

 

Pg. 7 Calendar 

 

Pg. 8 Mail page 

 

  

Marriages: None.  

Deaths: None.  

Baptisms: None. 

Confirmations: None 

Transfers In: None. 

Trans. Out: None. 
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Living the Disciple’s Life 
Through the season of Pentecost, I am preparing a series of articles about discipleship. In this month’s article (5th in the series) I 

explore living a disciple’s life in response to God’s Word. 

Living the disciple’s life in response to God’s Word 
“But as for you, continue in what you have learned and have firmly believed, knowing from whom you learned it and how from 

childhood you have been acquainted with the sacred writings, which are able to make you wise for salvation through faith in 

Christ Jesus. All Scripture is breathed out by God and profitable for teaching, for reproof, for correction, and for training in 

righteousness, that the man of God may be competent, equipped for every good work” (2 Timothy 3:14-17). 

Last month, I wrote of what it is like for a disciple to live in a relationship with God: consciously aware – moment by moment – 

that God is present with you. When you become aware of God’s presence, you can’t help but begin to ask questions. Just who is 

this one who is with me? What has He done for me? What is He doing with me? What does He want of me and for me? When you 

are aware that God Himself has made you His abiding place, that He has established a relationship of love with you as a parent 

with a child, it is only natural that you will begin to yearn to know all you can about this One who created you, who died for you, 

and who stands with you through all things. But you want more than just to hear what other people have to say about God, you 

want to hear from God Himself, the one who is with you. What sense does it make to have your parent standing right beside 

you, only to contact an expert on parenting to tell you about your parents. As knowledgeable at such an expert might be, doesn’t 

it make more sense to simply turn to your parent and say, ‘Hey Mom! Tell me about yourself.’ In the same way, why would we 

feel the need to turn to an expert concerning God (pastors and theologians) to learn about God who is with you. This does not 

mean that the knowledge and expertise of the pastor or theologian is not valuable or necessary in guiding and directing God’s 

children in relationship with Him. But doesn’t it make more sense to simply turn to God who is standing right beside you and say, 

‘Hey God! Tell me about yourself.” And wouldn’t you know it, He has. God has breathed His Word so that you may know Him and 

knowing Him, you may live in an ever growing knowledge of Him and deepening relationship with Him  

“Long ago, at many times and in many ways, God spoke to our fathers by the prophets, but in these last days he has spoken to 

us by his Son, whom he appointed the heir of all things, through whom also he created the world. He is the radiance of the glory 

of God and the exact imprint of his nature, and he upholds the universe by the word of his power.” (Hebrews 1:1-3). 

“You search the Scriptures because you think that in them you have eternal life; and it is they that bear witness about me” (John 

5:39). 

 

Pastor David Patterson 
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Council Minutes – Trinity Lutheran Church 
13 September 2018 

Meeting was opened by President Dan Koistinen 

Present:  Dan Koistinen, Bob Hauschildt, Lee Swanson, Brian Jager, Brady Jager, Larry Jensen, David Carlson, and Pastor Patterson 

Absent:  two unfilled positions 

Others Present: Brittany Larson, Theresa Hauschildt, Penny Patterson 

Devotions: Lee had devotions 

Secretary’s Report: Brian made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Brady. Motion carried 

Treasurer’s Report: Larry made a motion to approve the minutes. Seconded by Brady. Motion carried. 

Committee Reports:  

Christian Ed:  

• Brittany reported Rally Day Sunday was a success. Christmas theme is “From Heaven Above.” They are discussing having with the Covenant Church. 

Evangelism:  

• Will be held in conjunction with the Covenant Church at the Community Center Oct. 27 from 5-8 pm.  

Property:  

• Looking at a bridge breaker for roof to break snow on roof. 

Old Business:  

• Pastor reviewed Chapter 15 of the Constitution – Discipline of Members & Adjudication. 

• Parsonage update – ongoing 

• Still have two open council positions. Several members have been approached and they have declined the position. A couple more names were 

submitted for consideration. Anyone interested in being on the council, please let one of the members know.  

 New Business: 

• Offering: 

o Third Quarter 

▪ Local – Larry made a motion to give to the Care Pantry in Hayti. Seconded by Lee. Motion carried. 

▪ Global – Bob made a motion to give to the NALC Disaster Relief. Seconded by Larry. Motion carried. 

o Fourth Quarter 

▪ Local – Brian made a motion to give to the Hamlin Back Pack program. Seconded by Bob. Motion carried. 

▪ Global – Lee made a motion to give to the Haiti School of Hope. Seconded by Brady. Motion carried. 

• Pastor on vacation October 1-8. 

Next meeting will be Thursday October 11, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. Pastor will have devotions  

Submitted by: Lee Swanson 
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1 Larry Aho 

3 Kim Bevers 

3 Jonathan Kretzschmar 

3 Jessica Sowers 

3 Jade Kretzschmar 

10 Millard “Bud” Larrabee 

10 Preston Jager 

12 Alan Swanson 

14 Scott Bentley 

15 Samantha Kretzschmar 

17 Seth Swanson 

24 Robert Bentley 

27 Melissa (Sowers) Miller 

Communications 
Due to privacy laws, it is recommended that a family member or a friend notify either 

Brittany or Pastor Patterson directly with any hospitalizations, nursing homes admits, or if 

any pastoral care is needed. We don’t want anyone to be left “hanging” during times of 

need.  

We want to hear from you not only in times of need, but also in your times of joy! Let the 

office know what is happening in your lives – we love to hear from you! 

Spill the beans!? Please do! We 

love hearing from you – please let 

us know what is going on in your 

lives! Newsletter submissions are 

few and far between – our church 

family loves learning about you 

and what is going on in your 

lives! 

A community Harvest Festival has been set for October 27th at the Community 

Center from 5-8 pm.  

Trinity has joined forces with the Covenant church. Fun for the whole family is 

being planned. A Trunk-or-Treat will be set up from 5-6 pm, Barbecue supper 

with pies from 5-7, and live and silent auction – with the return of Nick Stormo 

as our auctioneer! Wendy Denison will also be speaking about the Haiti School 

of Hope. 

Proceeds from the auction will be given to our mission, “Haiti School of Hope”. 

A short program will be given by Wendy Denison as well as live music from 

members of the Preston Christian Church Worship Team. A photo booth, face 

painting, and bobbing for apples will also be available inside the community 

center. 

If you’re interested in participating in the Trunk-or-Treat or would like to sign 

up, please contact Ciara Jager at 520-5789. 
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Embedded Ministry Student  
The Institute of Lutheran Theology has received a request from the dean of the seminary of the Malagasy Lutheran Church (in 

Madagascar), Dr. Fabian Lotera, for his daughter, Rasoanambinina Lotera (Bina Lotera), to pursue a Master of Divinity degree with ILT. 
For her to do this, she would need to live in that US for the next 3-4 years, studying as a full-time student and embedded in a 
congregation where she would learn, grow, and apply what she is learning. In light of my position on the faculty of ILT, my education 

in cross-cultural ministries, and experience in English as a second language instruction, Dr. Bielfeldt has asked if I would consider 

accepting Bina in an embedded ministry in Badger and Trinity and serving as her mentor pastor. 

Bina, is a 30 year old woman and a graduate of Oniversite Katolika eto Madagasikara (The Catholic University of Madagascar) – where 
she earned a degree in ecotourism. She is an American citizen, born in Columbus, Ohio and possesses a US passport. Bina would likely 
be pursuing her studies at the seminary led by her father, except that the Malagasy Lutheran Church does not at this point ordain 

women. So, she is hoping to study here and serve in pastoral ministry (at least for the foreseeable future) here in the US. I would 
expect that if Bina were to begin her studies at the beginning of the next academic year, she would need to take up residence here 

either late spring or early summer 2019 and would reside here through spring 2023 or 2024. 

If we are to answer this call, it will require a significant commitment from the members of Badger and Trinity Lutheran Churches. This 

is what would be required of us: 

1. A host family who would accept Bina into their home and provide her room and board (with the rest of us committing to assist 
them any way we can); 

2. Supporting Bina’s financial need of approximately $15,000 annually or $1,250 monthly to cover the cost of tuition, books and 
supplies, and a small stipend for her ministry work as an embedded minister in our congregations (though I would work with ILT 
to build a broader field of support across our Mission District); 

3. A commitment to uphold Bina in prayer and encourage her to learn and grow in her education and apply what she learns in 
ministry here with us. 

I ask you to pray about this and share with me any questions, thoughts or concerns you might have. If we were to open our 
congregations to help this young woman pursue the call upon her heart, we would need to make this commitment together by the end 

of this year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the month of October, quilts that were made at Trinity in 2018 will be displayed on the pews and then given to the Beacon 
Center in Watertown. 

The left-over material was given to Badger and all who are interested in quilting in Badger, contact Phyllis at 983-5800.  The 
donated sewing machines and other items that had been given to Trinity throughout the years will remain at Trinity, hoping that 

quilting will again be taken up in the future. 

Thank you to all who gave time, material, money and support to this rewarding cause throughout the many, many years.  These 
quilts have brought comfort, warmth, and hope to many.  Thank you and God Bless you 
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Congratulations to Kirby Antonen! He 

was chosen as Hamlin’s Homecoming 

king this year! He will also be attending 

All State Choir on October 27th in Rapid 

City. This will be his 4th year and will 

honored for that. We’re so proud of you 

Kirby!! May God continue to bless your 

Senior Year! 
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Secretary: Brittany Larson       Office open by appointment 

C: 520-7387 H: 783-4005        Office: 785-3277 

Email: office@trinityln.org       Website: http://trinityln.org  

  Pastor David Patterson: 

Parsonage: (605)785-3012 

C: (605)520-8428 

Email: pastor@trinityln.org 

Sunday Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday Saturday  

Ushers: 

 

Gerry & Doris 

Koisti 

1 2 3 4 5 6 

12:30-3 Food 

Pantry 

Pastor Vacation  

 

No Confirmation Class 

7 p.m. Women’s 

Meeting 

   

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

9:30 am Sunday School 

10:45 A.M.  Simply Worship 

Video Sermon – Dave on 

vacation 

12:30-3 Food 

Pantry 

 

5:30 p.m. Confirmation 

Class 

6:30 p.m. Evangelism 

Mtg 

7 p.m. Council Mtg 

  

14  15 16 17 18 19 20 

9:30 A.M.  Sunday School 

10:45 A.M.  Liturgical 

Worship* 

12 pm Fellowship Dinner 

 

12:30-3 Food 

Pantry 
 

5:30 p.m. Confirmation 

Class 
   

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

9:30 A.M.  Sunday School 

10:45 A.M.  Simply Worship 

12:30-3 Food 

Pantry 
 

5:30 p.m. Confirmation 

Class 
Print Newsletter 

8:45 a.m. Fold 

Newsletter 

5-8 P.M. Harvest 

Festival @ 

Community Center 

28 29 30 31    

9:30 A.M.  Sunday School 

10:45 A.M.  Simply 

Communion Worship* 
12:30-3 Food 

Pantry 
 No Confirmation Class  

Confirmation 

held at Trinity  

*denotes service 
with communion  

 Scripture Readers:  

10/7 Rusty Antonen 

10/14 Brian Jager 

10/21 Christi Koistinen 

10/28 Penny Patterson 

Audio Visual:  

10/7 Brittany Larson 

10/14 Lori Patterson 

10/21 Amber Steffensen 

10/28 Brittany Larson 

Acolytes:  

10/7 Colton Muller 

10/14 Tanner Steffensen 

10/21 Jaden Bos 

10/28 Evan Schultz 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUIRED  
 

Return to:  

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH  

405 3RD AVE N  

P.O. BOX 230 

LAKE NORDEN, SD 57248  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


